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REFERENCE:GH/SP

_ 9 March 2012
Exceliency,

I write to inform you that in the course of its 80th Session, the Committee
considered on a preliminary basis, information submitted by a non-governmental
organisation on altegations to the alleged forced evictions of the Samburu people from

- their traditional homeland by the police forces, on a preliminary basis, under its early
warning and urgent action procedure,

The Committee is concerned about information according to which some 3000
Samburu were forcefully evicted from Eland Downs between 2008 and 2010. Eland
Downs has been the seasonal home of Samburu since the 1980s.

The Committee is particularly concerned that during the eviction, which
reportedly took place on 23 November 2010, homes and possessions of Samburu.were
allégedly destroyed and their livestock confiscated, and that despite a Court Order to
refrain attempts at eviction or harassment of Samburu, the police harassment contirued
and resulted in the death of three Samburu individuals. The Committee notes that the
Special Rapporteur on the situation of human rights and fundamental freedoms of
indigenous people has raised similar issues in his report on his mission to Kenya in
2006. :

The Committee also requests the State party to provide information on the
situation of Samburu people of Eland Downs, and on measures taken to promote and
protect their rights, in particular the promotion of consultation with the Samburu
community and their participation in decision-making processes on issues that affect
them as well as the granting of adequate compensation for the alleged forced eviction of
Samburu where relevant,

In accordance with Article 9 (1) of the Convention and article 65 of its Rules of
Procedure, the Committee would be grateful to urgently receive information on all of -
the issues and concerns as outlined above, before 31 July 2012.

ILE. Mr. Tom Mboya Okeyo

Ambassador, Permanent Representative
Permanent Mission of Kenya to the United Nations
Office and other intemational organizations
Avenue de la Paix, 1-3,

1202 Genédve
Fax: 022 731 29 05
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‘Allow me, Excellency, to express the wish of the Committee to continue to
engage in a constructive dialogue with the Government of Kenya, with a view to.
provide it with assistance in the effective implementation of the Convention.

Yours sincerely,

Alexei S. Avitonomov
Chairperson of the Committee on the Elimination
of Racial Discrimination
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